
 

ORDER OF THE NORTH SHORE HEALTH DEPARTMENT CLOSING PUBLIC 

BEACHES IN THE NORTH SHORE 

  This order is issued under authority of Section 252.03 of the Wisconsin Statutes 

 

     Purpose.  The purpose and intent of this order is to achieve the goal of slowing the 

spread of the COVID19 virus in the North Shore communities of Glendale, Brown Deer, 

Bayside, Whitefish Bay, River Hills, Fox point, and Shorewood. It is issued in the 

interest of the public health, safety and welfare. 

 

      ORDER 

      Effective as of 6:00 p.m. central daylight savings time and continuing for a 

period of time concurrent with any Order of the State of Wisconsin requiring “safer at 

home” practices, the following public beach areas are closed to public use and access 

excepting only for emergency purposes.  This order does not apply to public utility, 

emergency and first responder personnel. 

 

    Closures:  Atwater Beach, Big Bay/Buckley Park Beach, Klode Beach and Tietjen 

Beach at Doctor’s Park. 

Issued this 3rd day of April, 2020 

 

 

Ann Christiansen, MPH 
Health Director / Officer – North Shore Health Department                                       
      


